
Year 4 Information Session
Miss Kemp, Mrs Terry, Ms Holmes, Mrs Ibbertson
Mrs Deacy (Monday) 



Communication
•We have an open door policy at Repton Manor and parents or guardians are always welcome to ask questions or have 

a conversation in the following ways:

❑ At the door in the mornings or after school. Sometimes a meeting may need to be arranged at the nearest 

appropriate time.

❑ Children can walk around on their own or with a parent/guardian. Parents can come to the door but not inside the 

classroom as we would like the children to be as independent as possible. 

❑ If you are unable to speak to us at the door then please feel free to email the office and they will forward it on to us. 

If you do send an email, we will ensure to get back to you within 2 working days (we will however try our best to get back 

to you as soon as possible).

Please also note that we do not read emails during the school day so any urgent information should be conveyed via a 

call to the school office. 



PREPPING FOR THE 

SCHOOL DAY
• Coats, P.E. kits, outdoor shoes for OPAL play and bags in lockers and shoe racks.

• Water bottles in the classroom - children get access to water at appropriate times. 

• Packed lunch on lunch trolley.

• School dinners  - If you need printed menus, let us know. Links to the menu’s are on our school 

website: https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-parents/catering/. Otherwise please look on the 

independent catering website. 

• Named uniform.

• Reading records and books are needed in school every day.

• Pupils complete Early Morning Learning in the mornings so please arrive at school on time. Those not 

in on time, will miss out on valuable learning opportunities. 

https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-parents/catering/


END OF DAY 
• If your child is not on the walking home list and it is anyone else collecting your child, you must 

let the office know or we are unable to release. 

• If another parent helps to collect your child regularly, please let the office know at first and then 

us. This can then carry on for the school year. Please be aware that if for some reason you do 

not need or want that adult to continue to collect, you must let us and the office know. 

• If you need to speak to us at the end of the day this is possible or a meeting can be arranged 

through the office staff. 

• If you would like your child to walk to you at the gate or walk home alone, an agreement must 

be signed when the Walking Home Alone survey comes out each term. We will not be able to 

allow children to walk alone to meet you at any gate without this.



TIMETABLES
• PE - Wednesday (Outdoors) and Swimming - Tuesday (The Ashford School) 

• Book Change - Non-Fiction books have been handed out. 

• Free Reading - You can use myON to access online books.

• Accelerated Reader - Each child's book is changed as and when they have finished it -not on a 

certain day.  Your child can read at their own pace but teachers will be checking that children 

are reading daily. This should be 15 minutes a day. We will need book and reading records to 

come in each day so that we can use these when reading with children. Children can write in 

page numbers. A parent must sign to confirm.



TOPICS IN YEAR 4

► There’s no place like Rome

► Beside the Seaside

► We built this city

We will also be doing a Year 4 

Production and going on a 

camping trip (more information 

to follow).



Home Learning Expectations





Times Tables in Year 4

This year the children will be completing the ‘Full Programme’ linked with TTRS. This 

will mean that everyone will be exposed to every times table up to 12x12. We will 

then complete the government’s Multiplication Tables Check in June 2023.



Any Questions?


